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End of Year Newsletter 

 
Dear Friend, 
 
As the year ends, there is much to reflect on especially looking back to see how far God 
has brought the ministry of CTCC this year. It's been a most challenging year in many 
ways. But the Lord has helped me; he is "my Ebenezer." I am thankful for your prayers, 
and I know that the Lord has fought and won many battles on my behalf this year 
because you prayed. As this year ends, I am particularly grateful for all that God, in His 
providence, has done through the ministry of CTCC. 
 
I sat down with Goodness earlier this month to contemplate this past year and pray, 
looking forward to the following year. Join me in thanking God for some things worth 
mentioning in a summary of all that has taken place this year in the ministry of CTCC. 
 

• I am thankful to God for you and your prayers/giving towards the ministry of 
CTCC. 

• I thank God for bringing Goodness to join CTCC as my assistant and helping me 
when I needed it the most this year. 

• I thank God for healing me from different ailments. 
• I thank God for the partner churches in Douala and up North that started the 

process of family-equipping consultation and faithfully participated. 
• I thank God for leading and guiding me through almost 40 seminar training 

sessions this year [the most I've had any year since I started CTCC} 
• I thank God for bringing about the transformation and renewing of minds toward 

the discipleship of families/children through His word at every seminar. 
• I thank God for parents in partner churches who testified to God's work in their 

hearts and homes toward their role of discipleship. They are now intentionally 
working to disciple their children despite all their challenges. 
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• I thank God for keeping me safe through the dangers of Douala as I went out and 
came back each time I had a seminar. 

• I thank God for taking me to Ethiopia and blessing me with teachings and 
testimonies from like-minded Kingdom workers that encouraged/revived my spirit 
for the work here in Cameroon. 

• I thank God for the success of the first phase of Family-discipleship consultation 
and all the needs God has met and revealed to me through this process. 

 
As I look forward to next year, I am praying and trusting God for specific direction and 
hope that you'll join me in praying. Earlier this year, some friends from the Bethlehem 
Baptist Church plant in Yaounde (capital city of Cameroon) asked me to partner with 
them to build a family discipleship ministry. Join me in praying that God will lead me to 
His will especially about moving CTCC's ministry base to Yaounde. 
 
I will be in the US from February to early April next year and would love to see you. 
Please let me know if that's possible. 
 
I pray that the Lord will renew your strength for this next year. With the words of our 
Lord in Isaiah 41: 9-10, I echo in my prayer God's will for you and call to his people, 
"...You are my servant, I have chosen you and not cast you off"; fear not, for I am with 
you; be not dismayed, for I am your God; I will strengthen you, I will help you, I will 
uphold you with my righteous right hand." 
 
Please give to the ministry of CTCC using the link below. 
 
A BLESSED AND GLORIOUS NEW YEAR TO YOU! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Emmanuela 



 

At the Disciple Nations Alliance Conference in Ethiopia with colleagues and the 
president of Wilberforce International institute (from right to left). 

Click here to give to CTCC  
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